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PRESS RELEASE

14th July 2005

Suspension of the Removal of Asylum Seekers to Zimbabwe

We are very pleased to confirm that, following an application to the High Court, the Home Office has agreed to suspend all removals to Zimbabwe pending the outcome of a hearing of two test cases on 4th August. There is a mounting body of evidence to suggest that failed asylum seekers are in danger of being persecuted in Zimbabwe for claiming asylum in the UK. We will be relying on this evidence at the hearing of 4th August.

Barry Stoyle, Chief Executive of the RLC, said:

“We are very concerned at the dangers faced by asylum seekers who are returned to Zimbabwe. Of particular concern is the fact that many Zimbabwean asylum seekers are detained in the UK and do not have legal representation. Unrepresented asylum seekers were particularly vulnerable to removal before the outcome of the test cases. We are delighted that the Home Office has agreed to suspend all removals to Zimbabwe. It is now only proper for the Home Office to release all detained Zimbabwean detainees pending the outcome of the test cases.”

We have no further comment to make pending the outcome of the test cases.
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